
I write this as we approach the final days of term and it has been very busy,
as you can imagine. We have planned for a nice end to the school year; today
I have reminded the children to look after each other, so we can all enjoy our
last days together before the holidays.

Next week is bound to be emotional as I say my ‘goodbyes’ because I have
so many happy memories of my time here.  This is such a special place to be
and I am so grateful for all that I have experienced and learned. Thank you for
all your support and encouragement for me and the team - it means the world
to us all and we never take that for granted. I am leaving the school in a
strong position and we are able to look forward to a positive year next year.  I
am excited for Miss McGann as she becomes Executive Headteacher across
our school and Connaught and I know she shares my enthusiasm for this next
chapter for Windlesham.

Yours gratefully, Mrs Ezzard

CAN YOU HELP?
We would welcome extra adults who are DBS-
checked to:

listen to children read
help keep our library tidy, ensuring all the
books are in the right place now we are
using it more.
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Turtle Class
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Conducting the class in
Music; FOWVIS pays for
our subscription of Kapow
Primary for teaching
Music, Art, DT, PSHE and
Science.  This makes ALL
the difference to Teaching
and Learning; thank you!

ACS Farm Visit



Turtle Class
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We had fun in Sports and health Week. We tried yoga
and cricket before Sports Day.



Other leavers
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Mrs Collopy already shares her time with
Connaught and will just work there next year
to continue her work supporting Speech and
Language in school.  

Mr Rana will be leaving us and
returning to Nepal in August  to spend

time with his elderly parents

Mrs Catherine Williams will be
returning to a corporate role.

Inevitably at the end of the year, some people will be moving on
to new roles in different organisations.  We will be sad to say
‘goodbye’ and wish them every success and happiness in the
future.

Rest assured that we are recruiting to fill the office and site
management positions in our school and expect to have
achieved this very soon.



Tiger Class
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Tiger class try out
javelin and shot put.



Tiger Class
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We made fruit  salad for ourselves. We enjoyed
choosing fruit and learning how to chop it up. We

know we should eat fruit and vegetables every day.



Panda Class
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Panda Class
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In RE we have been thinking why we should
look after our planet.  We have remembered
creation stories from Christianity and Islam. We
have thought about festivals, like Harvest and
Sukkot.
We have thought about what we can do to help
wildlife and the environment.



windleshaminfants

@windleshamInfs

windleshaminfants

From the school office....
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Next week:
Monday 14  July: Fire Pit in Forest School for Yr 2th

Tuesday 15  July: Turtle Gymkhana on fieldth

Thursday 17  July: 3-4pm Tea Party for Miss Leggettth

Friday 18  July: 8.55am Yr 2 Leavers’ Assemblyth

Term ends 1.30pm.

In September:
Yr R enter school through the front gates.

Yrs 1 & 2 enter through the back gate - unless they
walk through the front with their younger sibling.



Just to remind parents/carers that if you take your child(ren) out of school without
authority for 5 or more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the
following will apply:

1.     If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a
rolling 3 year period since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged
at the rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be
reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21 days of receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the
Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings
against you in the Magistrates Court.

2.     If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19
August 2024, the rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first
penalty notice and the second penalty notice will be charged at the flat rate of
£160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. There will be no
reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in
Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the
Magistrates Court.

3.        If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the
rolling 3 year period since the first penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT
receive a third penalty notice – Surrey County Council will have no option but to
consider a prosecution, per parent/carer per child, in the Magistrates Court under
s444 Education Act 1996.

Attendance
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Mental Wellbeing Focus
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